
From: "Mochrie, Paul" 
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 1/16/2024 7:22:49 AM 
Subject: Update - Rosenbauer electric fire truck 

 
Mayor and Council, 

 
I am writing to let you know that Rosenbauer RTX Electric truck is currently out of service and awaiting repairs which 
will be completed shortly. 

 
As brand new apparatus enter VFRS fleet, is it routine and expected that mechanical issues come up and we quickly 
work with manufacturers to resolve them and improve their response capability. The repair work to the vehicle is 
covered by Rosenbauer, with no cost to VFRS. 

 
The repair work involves the vehicle’s water tank and none of its electrical or battery systems. We look forward to 
having the truck back in service as soon as possible. Given the profile of this particular piece of equipment, we 
understand there may be interest on the part of media in this matter. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to Chief Fry. 

Best, 
Paul 

 
 

Paul Mochrie (he/him) 
City Manager 
City of Vancouver 

 
 

 
The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the xʷməθkʞy͝əm (Musqueam), 
SṋwxĀwú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwətaɬ (Tsleil-Waututh)Nations. 


